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Honeybourne Annual Parish Meeting 2011
The Parish Council’s – 2010-11 Annual Report

New Council
On the 10th May a new Parish Council will take office with one new Council member as Cllrs David White and Phil Wilkes are standing down after serving the council for many years. On behalf of the Parish Council I offer both of them my thanks for their commitment to serving the Parish Council and community. Mr David Cowan of Westbourne is our new council member and we welcome him to the council. The Clerk will be starting the process of co-option to fill the remaining vacancy on the council. 
As I have been elected as Chairman for the last five years I intend to relinquish the chairmanship to a fellow councillor, the new council will elect a new Chairman at its first meeting on 10th May 

New Recreation Field 

Last year I reported on the bureaucratic battle to get the planning conditions discharged and a dog ban in place for this year, some of the planning conditions are now discharged and the field is available for use but the council failed to secure the dog ban orders. The landscaping, highway access and car park are now installed and it is hoped VISA will progress with funding and other arrangements for the MUGAs and other infrastructure to be installed in the near future. 
Council Tax/Parish Precept 
The council has set its lowest precept increase for the last eight years by achieving a mere 2.5% increase when only four years ago it was regularly over 10%. In considering the current economic climate and the need to maintain its services as well as moving forward the streetlight renewal programme and the recreation field development the 2.5% increase equates to an increase of less than £2.00 per year for a band D property. The council has included in its budgets a grant for VISA to continue the recreation field development and a further £2.500 to continue the Streetlight replacement project. In conjunction with VISA the council intend to pursue grants from various sources to enable the recreation field to be developed and establish the necessary infrastructure for its use as a much needed village recreational facility.  
  
Lengthsman.

The Parish Lengthsman, Mr Ted Haines continues to make a substantial impact on our village environment by dealing with numerous highway and local environmental matters. He also carries out many other tasks for the Parish Council such as maintaining the trees and hedges in the cemetery and maintenance work in The Leys playing field. Amongst many other tasks Ted was instrumental in the cleaning and restoration of the war memorial in the Churchyard and the hedgerow removal at the Cemetery.      

The Council has received many comments on his excellent works and the council wish to bring his community efforts to the attention of parishioners.      
Allotments 
The allotment project is a major success and has the accolade of being featured in the Wychavon Allotments Scrutiny Team Final Report being circulated throughout the district. In its first year all of the 48 plots are now occupied with a waiting list of several keen gardeners. This coming season will see the project bloom and grow and the Parish Council congratulate the HAGA team on their very successful venture and a special thanks to Lucy Osborne the Chairman of HAGA for her tireless efforts in the administration of the allotments.    
Cotswold View 
The adoption of the Stephenson Way balancing pond has made some bureaucratic progress following a meeting with the District and Parish Councils. Taylor Wimpy gave details of the proposed adoption and now with a clear understanding of the situation the parish council will be re-considering the matter to enable the estate infrastructure to be finally adopted by the appropriate authorities. An important matter to be resolved before adoption can be considered is the potential changes to the deeds of every individual property on the estate as they contain a clause which obstructs any local authority adoption of the balancing pond. 
Cemetery Enhancement 
Having suffered a long saga of anti-social behaviour in and around the cemetery the council took remedial measures by removing the density of the cemetery hedge to expose the site to full view. Further enhancements have been carried out with the replacement of the chain-link fence which suffered constant abuse from vandals.         
Traffic Speed
The Council has been pursuing the installation of Vehicle Activated Signs (VAS) for over two years. We were working in partnership with Offenham and Littleton Parish Councils and the County Council who must agree to the scheme and the sites of the VAS. The sharing scheme has now stalled at the present time as Offenham Council have yet to agree the on-going expenses of running the VAS once purchased and Littleton Parish Council withdrew from our scheme and joined with Cleeve Prior. We have recently received the speed monitoring data from the County Council and further information is awaited from Offenham to proceed with the scheme. 
New PC newsletter 

After finding many parishioners were not informed of the Parish Council’s business and activities and the need to communicate to the whole community the council has embarked on the establishment of its own quarterly newsletter, the next issue will be published following the May meeting when the new council will be in office. 
Open Space Funding 

A fund of £17,124.18 is available from the Meadow Walk development and is held by the District Council.  The fund can only be used for public open space development and a request has been made to secure the fund for match funding for the development of the recreation field infrastructure.

Council Meetings 

The Council held 13 meetings and one Finance group meeting throughout the year and some members attended other meetings of outside groups as council delegates. It is regretful that our ward member Cllr Tom Bean has not attended any meetings throughout the year.  

Members Meeting Attendance 2010-11
	Cllr B Lomax
	11 from 13
	
	Cllr T Probert
	13 from 14

	Cllr D White
	9 from 13
	
	Cllr A Simmons
	13 from 13

	Cllr G Clelland 
	14 from 14
	
	Cllr B Johnson
	12 from 14

	Cllr S Matthews 
	11 from 13
	
	Cllr A Attridge 
	12 from 14

	Cllr S Kendrick 
	12 from 14
	
	Cllr P Wilks
	8 from 13

	Cllr P Cole 
	10 from 13
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Ward Members 
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Tom Bean
	None
	
	Cllr Patrick Haycock 
	7 from 12

	
	
	
	
	


Cllr. Graham Clelland:
Chairman:  Honeybourne Parish Council 

